








The Survey of Language Use in Maori Households and Communities 
The census of language use on which this report is based is the first part of a general study of 
the place of the Maori language in Maori communities, its structure, how it is spoken and 
written under modern conditions, and its relevance to New Zealand as a nation. This study is 
being conducted by the Maori Unit of the New Zealand Council for Educational Research. 
Fieldwork for the census phase began in Whangaroa County and Te Tii in August 1973, and 
ended in August 1978. Follow-up studies and studies in additional communities will be 
undertaken from time to time (the first of these was conducted in Waverley in August 1979). 

The map on the front cover shows the approximate localities in which ten or more 
households were visited between 1973 and 1979. Since the linguistic census was completed, 
the major task of the Unit has been the analysing and reporting of the information collected. At 
the same time, however, studies of the structure and usage of the Maori language have 
commenced; these will result in a series of handbooks and other materials for teachers of Maori 
(including parents), and for people wishing to learn the language. An example of this is The 
First Basic Maori Word List, published in 1982. Other publications have included background 
studies for bilingual education projects, and reports on policy issues affecting the Maori 
language and Maori speakers -'for example, the legal status of Maori in New Zealand. 

The Purpose of This Report 
This report has been prepared for the people who participated in the original survey and who 
provided the information on which it is based. It is hoped that it will encourage people to 
compare the situation now with that at the time covered by the report, and that this 
information will provide a basis for discussion and debate about what action, if any, each 
community might take to ensure that the Maori language is at least as important in the twenty­
first century as it was in the 1970s. 

Further Information 
One copy of this report is provided free to each person interviewed during the linguistic 
census in the area concerned, and to local schools, Maori Language Boards, and Maori 
Committees. Further information about the linguistic survey, and lists of publications, may be 
obtained from the Maori Unit, New Zealand Council for Educational Research, P.O. Box 3237, 
Wellington. 
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